Shadowcreek Homeowners’ Association, Inc.

Minutes from the Annual Meeting

March 12, 2007

The annual meeting of the Shadowcreek Homeowners’ Association was called to order at 7:30p.m. on March 12, 2007.  The meeting was held at the Perry Inn located on Belair Avenue.  Those present from the Board included:  Jon Plavnick (President), John Knauff (Vice President), Karen Schneider (Treasurer), Stacey Rineer (Secretary) and Rick Nazelrod (Member at Large).   It is noted that, in accordance with the bylaws of the HOA, notices of the annual meeting were sent out via e-mail on February 25, 2007, thereby meeting the 14 day prior notice requirement.

The reading of the minutes from the prior year’s annual meeting was waived.    

Financial Report:  Karen Schneider, Treasurer, presented the fiscal year 2006 financial statements of the HOA and discussed the proposed budget for fiscal year 2007.  Copies of such financials and budget are attached to these minutes.  It was suggested by several homeowners that the HOA research the cost of obtaining an umbrella policy to supplement the HOA’s liability insurance coverage. 

Committee Report:  Steve Schneider, on behalf of all the members of the Architectural Committee, expressed the Committee’s thanks to all members of the HOA for following the bylaws regarding the procedures needed to be taken prior to making exterior improvements made to one’s home.   Many of the large home improvement projects undertaken in the past year included pools, major landscaping and sheds.  At the meeting, several homeowners questioned the need to contact the Architecture Committee regarding the removal of trees.  Mr. Schneider reminded the HOA that if a tree is endangering one’s property it is appropriate to take immediate action and have the tree removed.  Mr. Schneider stressed the fact that the bylaws were agreed to by the entire HOA and that it is important for everyone to adhere to them.   Mr. Schneider further stated that it was the goal of the Committee to turn around all requests for approval as quickly as possible and that throughout the year the Committee consistently approved applications much faster than the 60 days allowed by the HOA bylaws.

Election of Directors:  The following members were elected to the positions noted below:



Vice President – John Knauff, re-elected for 2 additional years



Secretary – Stacey Rineer, re-elected for 1 additional year



Treasurer - Karen Schneider, re-elected for 2 additional years



Member at Large – Rick Nazelrod, re-elected for 1 additional year

Unfinished Business:  The following items were raised at last year’s meeting.  A discussion on the latest developments related to these issues is also included.

A. Speed bumps:  Last year several homeowners raised concerns about the speed at which cars drive travel through the development.   It was suggested that the HOA look into the feasibility of getting speed bumps added to both Forge Haven Drive and Robin’s Perch to prevent such speeding.  Baltimore County was contacted and performed two different traffic studies.  As not enough traffic travels on these streets that County concluded that it was not necessary to install speed bumps to these roads.

B. Lighting of Shadowcreek community entrance sign:  Last year it was suggested by several homeowners’ that it would be nice to have the community sign at the entrance to the development lighted at night.  The possibility of installing solar panel lighting was looked into.  Based on the results of this study, not enough solar light would be available to properly fuel the signage.  Hence, the only lighting option would be to have BG&E install a separate electricity line to the sign and have the HOA pay such cost of install on the on-going use of needed electricity.  It is estimated that this project could cost approximately $7,000 which would be used from funds presently in the HOA bank account.  Due to the large nature of this expense, a motion was made to pull together a formal proposal (including specific costs) and poll all the homeowners’ to determine if the HOA should go forward with this project.  If a majority of the homeowners’ vote in favor of the proposal, then the Board will execute the necessary contracts to complete this project.  

New Business:  The following items were raised in the general session of the meeting.  

1. Dumpsters:  The rental of dumpsters continues to be a popular event that members of the HOA value.  The most recent dumpster rental will occur the weekend of 4/21.  

2. Trash - Homeowners were reminded that it should be common practice to put one’s trash out no earlier than Monday evening for trash pick-up on Tuesday noon.  Additionally, homeowners were reminded that trash cans should have lids on them to prevent animal wildlife from getting into the bags or the wind from blowing around the cans.  Further, homeowners were reminded that HOA bylaws require trash cans to be kept in the garage or behind one’s home.

3. Community web page - Proposals will be obtained relative to the establishment of an HOA website that will contain the HOA bylaws, links to applicable HOA forms and homeowner contact information.

4. Trees to line the streets - It was brought up by several members that it was their understanding that the original plans for the development called for small trees to be planted along both sides of the street throughout the development.  It was decided that a vote of the entire HOA would be taken to see if this was a project worth pursuing.

5. HOA dues - As the HOA has become a more mature organization at this point and has accumulated an appropriate level of cash reserves, it was suggested by several homeowners that the HOA consider reducing the required dues.  Rather than reduce the dues, which would require an amendment to the HOA bylaws, it was decided that the Board will pursue the possibility of granting dues amnesty throughout the year when warranted.

6. Lightening rods - Several homeowners inquired about whether the HOA should look into erecting lightening rods to serve the needs of the entire community.  However, due to the fact that the rods must be erected at a height exceeding the tallest point of the community, it would be nearly impossible to do this for the entire neighborhood due to the height of the trees and the nature fall of the land in the development.

7. Water/Ice issue on the corner of Forge Haven Drive and Robins Perch - The HOA will follow up with Sophie Kennedy regarding the water drainage issues coming from her property that result in water and ice being pooled at the intersection of Forge Haven Drive and Robins Perch.  

8. Shadowcreek Block Party - Carl Laue volunteered to organize a block party for this summer.

